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Response to Comment Set 7 
Letter from Dane and Julie Taylor dated March 20, 2004 

 

7-1 Comment noted. 

7-2 Comment noted. 

7-3 Please see responses to Comment Set 1, Letter from the City of Mission Viejo. 

7-4 The CPUC Pre-Hearing Conference process is a formal process driven by CPUC Rule 17.1. Pre-
Hearing conferences are organized by the CPUC Public Advisor’s Office at the direction of 
presiding Administrative Law Judge for the case being reviewed. Aspen Environmental Group 
was not responsible for scheduling or canceling any Prehearing Conferences for the proposed 
project. Please see General Response GR-4 regarding aesthetic impacts, General Response GR-1 
regarding EMF, and General Response GR-5 regarding Public Notification. 

Adoption of a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) is appropriate when the lead agency 
determines that any potentially significant impacts can be avoided or reduced to a less-than-
significant level with mitigation measures incorporated into the project. Preparation of an EIR is 
only required when there is substantial evidence in the record indicating that a project may have a 
significant adverse impact. At this time, the CPUC’s conclusion is that all potentially significant 
impacts can be mitigated to less-than-significant levels by measures presented in the MND. Please 
refer to General Response GR-6 for more information. . The public’s concerns will be considered 
by the Commission in deciding whether to approve or deny the proposed project, but the 
existence of public controversy over the environmental effects of a project is not an adequate basis 
for a decision to prepare an EIR [CEQA Guidelines § 15064(f)(4)]. 

7-5 Potential economic effects, such as effects on property values, cannot be considered significant 
under CEQA (CEQA Guidelines Section 15131) and, therefore, are not addressed in the 
MND/IS. Please see General Response GR-2. However, such issues can be considered by the 
CPUC in its General Proceeding. 

7-6 Please see response to Comment 7-4 regarding decision to prepare a MND and General Response 
GR-6. Please also see General Response GR-4 regarding the aesthetic impacts of the proposed 
project and General Response GR-1 regarding EMF. Also see General Response GR-3 regarding 
undergrounding within the existing right-of-way. 

A Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) is not required for the proposed 
project. As stated in Section III of General Order No. 131-D, a Permit to Construct is required 
for “electric power line facilities or substations which are designed for immediate or eventual 
operation at any voltage between 50 kV or 200 kV or new or upgraded substations with high 
side voltage exceeding 50 kV [emphasis added]”. A Permit to Construct is the appropriate 
approval for the proposed project. A CPCN would only be required for the project if the electric 
transmission line facilities were are designed for immediate or eventual operation at 200 kV or 
more. The new transmission line facilities associated with the proposed project are 66 kV. 

The Administrative Law Judge will determine whether public hearings are required for the 
proceeding. 

7-7 Please see responses to Comments 1-9 and 1-11 regarding aesthetics impacts, as well as General 
Response GR-4. 

7-8 Thank you for providing your concerns and opinions. 
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